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Accommodation and Venue Details 
Correct Information as that of December 7th, 2023 

These are the details for the accommodation and venue used in GNLF 2024. Please note that 
these accommodations are quite different from Western styled hotels. Read carefully before 
signing the Document of Consent.  
Should you have any questions, contact the GNLF management team via email 
(gnlf.forum.nextleaders@gmail.com ). Thank you. 

Accommodation and Venue  
Name: National Olympic Memorial Youth Center  
Website: https://nyc.niye.go.jp/en/accommodation-facilities/ 
Contact: +81-3-3469-2525  
Address: 3-1. Yoyogi Kamizono-cho, Shibuya-ku, Tokyo 151-0052  
Period: February 20- February 29 

Note  
The National Olympic Memorial Youth Center is NOT A HOTEL. It is a public 
dormitory. Therefore, there are no amenities and services a normal accommodation 
would have. All participants are required to conform to the following instructions: 
- Do not eat in the meeting rooms. 
- Do not leave behind any garbage 

For Students  
・Each student will stay in a private room.  
・Each student will generally use a public bath. (Students with special reasons may use the private bath 
but would need prior permission and would be limited.)  
・Each student will use shared restrooms. 
・The rooms should be cleaned and put back to normal in addition to putting back the used linen items 

to the designated area when leaving on February 29th.  
・Since there are no amenities, students are encouraged to bring their own towels, shampoos, soaps, 

hair dryers, medicine and so on.  
・There are laundromats if needed.  
・Eating and drinking alcohol in the room are prohibited. 
(Please check here→Guide for Overnight Guests) 

For Professors  
・Each professor will stay in a private room.  
・The rooms are Western style with a bed.  
・There is a private bath and a toilet in each room.  
・Towels will be changed every day and linen items once in two days. 
・There is free Wi-Fi available in the room. 

About the public baths  
The public baths are separate for men and women. In each public bath, there are two or three showers 
and a large bathtub. Basically, we ask all students to use the public baths. For people who have strong 
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reluctance or religious restraints to use the public baths, we will organize the use of private baths. 
However, since the number of private baths is limited, we will ask you to follow a strict schedule of when 
and how long you can use the bath. We will ask each student if they wish to use the private shower in 
the course of the application procedure. Thank you for your understanding.  
 
About the Internet Services 
FREE Wi-Fi is available in some common places.  


